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Please Post/Forward to the UUP Members in your Area 
UUP Calendar for July & Aug 2011

Thurs. July 21st & Aug. 25th  • Red Dragon Labyrinth Walk, Noon, Stony Brook Union Labyrith

Tues & Weds. August 9th & 10th • ALFAC Open Enrollment - 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM - UUP Office, S-
5415 Melville Library
Tues. Aug. 16th •|  Executive Board Meeting, Noon, Javits Room in Melville Library 2nd fl. (RSVP to Corinne at 2-6570)

Keep Your Cool in Hot Weather
http://www.cdc.gov/Features/ExtremeHeat/?source=govdelivery

Message from UUP Statewide President on Contract Talks
What Happens Now When UUP’s Contract Expired on July 1, 2011? 
The 2007-2011 collective bargaining agreement between the State of New York and UUP

expired on July 1, 2011. Under the Triborough Amendment to the Public Employees Fair

Employment Act (the “Taylor Law”), all contract articles in the expired agreement continue

until a new agreement is negotiated, except for provisions that end (“sunset”) upon the

expiration of the contract. Here is some information on currently asked questions.

What will my salary stay the same? 
Members will continue to receive their current salaries. There will be no across-the-board

salary increases until there is a new contract, but another round of Discretionary Salary

Increases (DSI) will be distributed by December 31, 2011.

What happens to my benefits?
Existing health, vision, and dental benefits will continue at their current levels.

Will there be changes in terms and conditions of employment?
There are no changes in the terms and conditions of employment included in the expired

contract unless and until they are negotiated as part of a new collective bargaining

agreement.

When will UUP begin contract talks with the state?
No date has been set for an official exchange of contract proposals with the state. We

expect to begin meeting with the state in the near future, and will inform members as
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expect to begin meeting with the state in the near future, and will inform members as

soon as talks begin.

When will UUP's contract proposals be made public?
UUP will make its basic contract proposals public shortly after an official exchange of

proposals with the state. The proposals will be published in The VOICE.

What is the relationship between UUP’s contract negotiations and
contract negotiations for Council 82, CSEA and PEF? 
Each state employee union negotiates its contract with the state separately. Other state

employee bargaining units had contracts that expired before UUP’s. The CSEA and PEF

contracts expired on April 1, 2011. Council 82 members had been working without a

current contract for many years. Through a ratification vote Council 82 members recently

rejected a tentative agreement its leadership reached with the state. CSEA reached a

tentative agreement with the state in June, and is in the process of conducting a

ratification vote. As of this printing, PEF had not reached a tentative agreement with the

state. While there have been many press reports about Council 82, CSEA, and PEF contract

negotiations, UUP will not negotiate in the press. We will, however, keep our members

informed as our negotiations process proceeds.

How can UUP members keep informed about contract negotiations? 
In addition to providing chapter leaders with information for distribution to members,

updates will be regularly posted on the UUP website (www.uupinfo.org) from our “2011

Negotiations Information” link under Latest Information on the right hand side of the

home page. Feel free to contact UUP Chief Negotiator Jamie Dangler

(contract@uupmail.org) for further information or to submit questions or comments.

Submitted by Phil Smith UUP statewide President July 6, 2011

*RSVP* No later than three days prior to an event for lunch orders. 
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